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Good morning, Fremont #1 families and staff!  I hope you are enjoying some summer sunshine now that 
we’re past the unusually rainy month of June.  This is an amazing time of year with cookouts, powwows, 
road trips, rodeos, and all kinds of celebrations with friends and family members.  Although things are 
comparatively quiet here in the school district right now, we are still working to meet our students’ 
educational needs.  I’d like to take a moment to thank the staff members who make the district’s 
summer programs possible, specifically our custodians, food service, credit recovery, Lights On, summer 
school, Extended School Year, and transportation teams.  These folks play a huge role in our students’ 
overall success, and I am grateful for their willingness to continue their work on behalf students during 
the summer.  
 
Fremont #1 is also taking time this summer to prepare for in the upcoming school year.  We are deep 
cleaning classrooms, updating technology, and making facility improvements throughout the district.  
Many instructional staff members are also attending professional development events over the summer 
to further their skills, and several coaches & student athletes are participating in summer camps and 
training programs.  I have no doubt these efforts will pay dividends in the upcoming year!  
 
Finally, our district office personnel are working throughout the summer and are available to assist with 
any questions you might.  If there’s something we can do for you, please don’t hesitate to give us a call 
at (307) 332-4711 or stop by the admin building on Sweetwater Street.   
 
I look forward to seeing you around town or in the canyon sometime soon!   
 
-Mike 
 
 


